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Cumann na dTuismitheoirí / Parents Association 

Coláiste an Phiarsaigh 
 

Miontuairisc:        Tues 25th Feb 2020 

 

Lucht Freastail: Helen Mannion Micheál Ó Tuama  Suzanne Moloney 

   Jerry Reen  Des Connolly  Síle Ní Dhuinneacha 

Michelle Lane Heidi Robertson Breda Uí Dhuinneacha 

 

Leithscéalta  Rebecca Kelly  Mark Chu  Carmel Ní Bhrudair  

   Elaine Hill  Winnie Lynch Nicola Ní Mhaoileoin 

   Collette Ní Fhionnagáin 

 

 

Minutes Issued by: Helen Mannion 

 

 

AGENDA:  Apologies 

   Adoption of Minutes from 14th Jan 2020 (Helen) 

   Fograí Scoile: (Micheál Ó Tuama) 

   School App: Feedback 

   Golf Classic: Preparation/Sub Committee 

   AOB 

   Date for next meeting 

 

 

Fograí Scoile: 

 

1. 20/01/20 Mock LC Irish Orals commenced. 

2. 20/01/20 CAT 4 exams for Bl. 4 were completed. 

3. 22/01/20 Bl. 2 P/T Meetings were held. 

4. 23/01/20 MOT met with Ronan Mc Carthy, Principal of GCC to discuss current waiting 

lists etc. and will probably invite other local schools in Carrigtohill and Midleton to any 

subsequent meeting. 

5. 28/01/20 An assembly with Bl. 3 & 6 was held. 

6. 28/01/20 Foróige were on site. 

7. 29/01/20 Mock Spanish Orals were held. 

8. 29/01/20 The school App was launched. 

9. 30/01/20 Bl 4 Girls went to iWish and the boys went to Croke Park and the Dáil. 

10. 31/01/20 The 2nd Anti-Bullying Survey was completed with 1st & 2nd Years. 

11. 03/02/20 JC & LC pres commenced.  Comhairle na Mac Léinn gave a ‘rocky road’ to the 

students to mark the end of the exams.  In 2021 the JC ‘pres’ will take less than 2 wks 

12. 03/02/20 The new admissions act came into force. 

13. 05/02/20 Wriggle training was conducted and has now been completed in the school. 

14. 10/02/20 ‘Training Pods’ on various subjects were completed in different schools. 

15.  11/02/20 A cake sale was held on behalf of Pieta House. 
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SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT 

 

A local “Primary Schools Network” sent a letter to CAP & the Dept. of Ed with their concern 

about the lack of places for secondary school places. The Dept. of Ed. also contacted Gael. 

Teo. to seek permission to go ahead with any development required at the school which was 

granted. 

 

UNIQUE SCHOOL COMMUNICATIONS - APP 

 

The roll out of the App was very successful but it will take a little while to get it fully 

populated and being utilised fully.  It was asked if the App could possibly be Bilingual and 

MOT will look into this. 

 

SNOWBALL RUN 

It is estimated that there was about €3,500 taken in and LP Walsh sponsored the event in the 

amount of €800.  Exact details will be given at the next meeting. 

 

Midleton GAA club will borrow the Golf Balls used for the Snowball drop as they are going 

to undertake their own Golf Ball Drop Fundraiser with the help of East Cork Crane Hire on 

17th Mar. and in return they will wash and re-number all the Golf Balls before returning them. 

 

GOLF CLASSIC 

 

The Golf Classic date has been confirmed for Friday 1st May 2020 and will be played in Fota 

Golf Club.  A deposit has already paid to Fota (Contact Person is Clodagh Stanford) and 

they charge a flat fee of €4,000 for the day between 8am and 2pm. 

A two course meal with Tea in Fota will cost €22.  A4 size Ads can be placed on the Tee 

Boxes and Greens.  Some of the prizes are to be purchased in the Pro Shop in Fota and a 

discount will be given.  A decision on the cost of the team is yet to be made.  Suzanne will 

call a sub-committee meeting including Ken, Carmel, Jerry & Des Connolly in w/c 2nd Mar. 

 

ONLINE MARKING FOR JUNIOR CYCLE AND LEAVING CERTIFICATE 

 

MOT presented a summary sheet on online marking for Junior Cycle and Leaving Cert 

incorporating the full list of all subjects to be marked online from 2020. 

 

AOB 

1. Helen confirmed that the CAP Bag Packing in Supervalu will be held Oct 2nd & 3rd. 

2. Des Connolly agreed to look into the possibly booking hotels for the Young Scientist 

for 2021 which can be cancelled without incurring a cancellation fee.  

3. All schools have to create a new Admissions Policy using the Dept. of Ed. template to 

incorporate the new online system being introduced in Oct 2020.  This will include 

the criteria for acceptance into the school and how the waitlist will be determined etc.  

CAP will work with the BOM and the Cumann to create this policy. 

4. MOT to look into the possibility of giving the next 1st years a reusable water bottle. 

5. The Cumann offered to help with “wardrobe” and general support for the Ceoldráma. 

6. Michelle commended the efficient way the 5th Yr p/t meetings were run today. (25/02) 

 

Next Meeting Date:    Tuesday 24th March 2020 at 8.30pm 


